
Golf Course News 

 

 

 

Dear Members, 

 

We are very pleased to report that our course is in its best condition ever for this time of the year and we plan to 

continue to improve both the appearance and playability of our beautiful course. 

 

Our greens have reached a sustainable level of performance that we will maintain until our agronomic works begin 

in the spring.  Our fairways are much improved this year due to the agronomic works that we have done and will 

continue to do in 2018.   

 

We are continuing on with our bunker renovation works with #’s 16, 20, 21, 23, 25 and 27 scheduled to be reshaped 

and renovated this winter. 

 

Most of our tee boxes have been much improved in 2017 with some notable exceptions.  Tee boxes on #’s 1 ,5, 

and 9 are scheduled for work in 2018 to include tree removal and trimming to add more air circulation and sunlight 

as well as rebuilding #9 tee box. 

 

Our tree trimming and problem tree removal program will continue these winter as well as adding ornamental trees 

in select areas to improve our appearance.  This program will allow us to improve both our appearance and our 

turf conditions.  Our goal is simple…..to provide you the most playable and beautiful golf course in Southern 

China. 

 

With Very Best Regards 

 

Harbour Plaza Golf Club 

Grounds Maintenance Department 

 


